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From the President: 

 
 
 
Welcome to our two new Committee Members - Brian Murphy and Steve 
Edmunds - who were nominated, and unanimously voted into the roles at the July 
2018 General Meeting.  Having two more Committee Members will assist us 
greatly in sharing out the increasing workload, particularly with Anzac Day and 
Remembrance Day.  Welcome on board, Brian and Steve. 
 
We had the pleasure of having Emma McBride MP, Federal Member for Dobell, 
as Guest Speaker at our July Meeting.  We appreciate that Emma took time out 
from her busy schedule to address our Members, mainly on Health.  I am sure 
that all in attendance gained from her knowledge and what she imparted on the 
Members.   
 
Our popular Christmas in July function was held upstairs in Club Toukley RSL on 
Sunday 22 July 2018, and was very well attended by one hundred Members, 
partners and invited guests.  One of our Members, Glen Webster and his wife, 
Kerry, travelled from Bonny Hills to attend.  It was a chance for everyone to sit 
back and enjoy a fabulous three-course meal, refreshments, entertainment and 
take part in the huge raffle.  From all reports, everyone had a good time ς I know 
I did!  The Christmas functions give the perfect opportunity for everyone to have 
a day out and catch up with fellow Sub Branch Members.  
 
If you enjoyed the day, then make a note in your diary for Sunday 16 December 
2018 for the Sub Branch Christmas party.  Another excellent day is assured!  If 
there may be a consensus of opinion on changing our entertainment for the day, 
please advise, but the majority of the Committee believes that Brassick, and their 
music selection, suits our age group. 
 
Planning is well under way for the Remembrance Day service which will include 
the dedication of two bronze statues, commemorating one hundred years since 
the signing of the Armistice.  The statues will enhance the already completed 
upgrade of the Memorial Gardens and planting of the Lone Pine.   
 



The latest update from the manufacturer was on Thursday 19 July 2018 when we 
were advised that the casting on the statues is expected to be complete on Friday 
27 July 2018.  The statues are on track to be in place on the cenotaph by 11 
October 2018, in plenty of time for Remembrance Day. 
 
Below is a photograph of how we expect the Cenotaph will look once the statues 
have been put in place.  This will be a lasting legacy for many years to come, and 
they will serve as guardians for our growing number of members whose ashes are 
interred at the cenotaph. 
 
It is always pleasing to hear favourable comments, most recently by Emma 
McBride MP, Federal Member for Dobell, on the upgraded work at the cenotaph, 
which has been undertaken since 2016.   
 

 
 
At State Congress in Albury in May, RSL NSW advised Members that an 
Extraordinary State Congress would be held later in the year in Sydney.  This 
Extraordinary State Congress will be held on 31 October.  RSL NSW is currently 
preparing a new interim constitution to be presented to members in 
August/September and voted on at the Extraordinary State Congress.  It will be 
more simply written so it is easier for all to understand and follow. 
 



At the May RSL State Congress a Motion was put forward to change the name of 
ǘƘŜ w{[ ²ƻƳŜƴǎΩ !ǳȄƛƭƭƛŀǊȅ ǘƻ άw{[ !ǳȄƛƭƭƛŀǊȅέΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ aƻǘƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ ǾƻǘŜŘ ƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ 
ǇŀǎǎŜŘΣ ŜŦŦŜŎǘƛǾŜƭȅ ŎƘŀƴƎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƴŀƳŜ ǘƻ άw{[ !ǳȄƛƭƭƛŀǊȅέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǿ ōŜ 
known as.   
 
For those who may not have read the recent Press, the RSL National President, 
Robert Dick, resigned on the 19th July ǎƻ ǘƘŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴ Ŏŀƴ άōǳƛƭŘ ŎƻƘŜǎƛƻƴέ 
under new leadership following systemic governance failings and widespread 
allegations of misconduct.  John King, RSL ACT President is the interim national 
chair.   
 
The directive by NSW State RSL not to fundraise, remains in force.  I do not see 
that it will change in the foreseeable future.   
 
 
 
Bob Wilson 
President 
 
 
 
 

NEW SUB BRANCH MEMBERS 
 

Welcome to the following new Sub Branch Members: 
 

Terry PARSONS 
 

*******  
 

Vale 
 

Donald Keith WATTS ς 24 July 2018 
 

Lest We Forget 
 
 
 
 



INTERMENT OF ASHES AT THE CENOTAPH MEMORIAL GARDENS 
 

Bette DAVIS ς 26 July 2018 
 

 
 

Lest We Forget 
 
 
 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

 
 

Sub Branch General Meetings are held on the first Monday of each month, 
At 10.00am, upstairs in Club Toukley RSL, with the exception of January. 

All Members are invited to attend. 
 

Sunday 11 November 2018 Remembrance Day/Centenary of 
the signing of the 
Armistice/Unveiling of the two 
bronze statues at the cenotaph 

Sunday 16 December 2018 ς 11.00am-
4.00pm 

Sub Branch Christmas Party 

February 2019 ς Date to be advised Sub Branch AGM 

Thursday 25 April 2019 Anzac Day 

 

 

 

 



  

 
 

If you have an idea which you think could benefit or 
improve the Sub Branch, please put it in writing or speak 
to one of our Committee Members.   Remember that we 
are there to represent the members, so if you have any 

ideas, then please let us know. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Keeping your Sub Branch Details Up to Date 

 

 
 
If you have recently moved, or your details have changed, please let the Sub 
Branch Office know so that we can update your address and contact details. 
 
This information is required so that we can send any correspondence and 
membership renewals to the correct address. 
 
Also, if you know of a member who has moved, either to another area or to an 
Aged Care Facility, please notify the Sub Branch Office. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



TRIVIA TIME 

 (Answers at the end of this Newsletter) 
 

1 When was President Kennedy killed? 

2 Who invented the electric light bulb? 

3 When did the second world war end? 

4 What planet is nearest to the sun? 

5 Who said E=mc2? 

6 Who gave his name to the month of July? 

7 ²ƘŜƴ ǿŀǎ 9ƭǾƛǎΩ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŜǾŜǊ ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘΚ 

8 How much does a litre of water weigh? 

9 What is the first letter on a typewriter? 

10 What nationality was Marco Polo? 

********************  

Upcoming Toukley RSL Sub Branch Bus Trips 
 

 
 
Friday. 17th August - Newcastle Museum 
Bus leaves at 08.00hrs Cost ς NIL.  
 
We shall be visiting the Newcastle Museum at Honeysuckle. The artifacts held by 
the previous Newcastle Maritime Museum have now been amalgamated into the 
Municipal Museum. They show a very interesting story of the start of the Coal 
river (now Newcastle) colony. 
Lunch will be at Swansea RSL. 
 
Sunday 16th September - Yarramalong Spring Fair 
Bus leaves at 09.00 hrs Cost $5 pp entry into Yarramalong Showground 
We travel to Yarramalong to visit the Spring Fair. Places of interest on the way 
include Alison Homestead, Wyong Cheese and Chocolate Factory and the tree 
Tops Adventure Park. Along the Yarramalong Valley we will view the individual 
entries to the annual Scarecrow Competition. 
Then we visit the showground to watch, Wood Chopping, Boil the Billy Comp, 
Wife Carrying Husband Comp, etc, etc.  This trip is almost fully booked. 



Friday 26th October - INVICTUS Games, Sydney Athletic Stadium. 
Bus leaves RSL at 08.00hrs. Cost = $15 per person entry into Stadium.  
(Money will be collected prior to day trip) 
Watch Track and Field events, like: 100, 200 and 1500 metres races, Discus, 
Shotput and Long jump events. 
 
If you have any queries regarding any of the abovementioned trips, please see 
Committeeman Bob Swift.   
 

*****************  
CYBER ATTACK 

For your information 
 
Bob Swift recently received a threating letter from an unknown hacker.  
 
The person claimed to have knowledge of what Bob was doing on his computer 
including visiting porn sites.  The hacker threatened to display the porn videos on 
BobΩs contact list unless he paid the hacker $8,000.  He was warned not to go to 
the authorities as the hacker would know and distribute the porn video to all 
contacts anyway. 
 
Bob immediately contacted Toukley Police station where he was informed that 
they could do nothing and he would have to contact Australian Cybercrime 
Online Reporting Network (ACORN).  Bob received advice back from this Gov. Org. 
(see below) 
 
 
άGood evening Bob 
 
Thank you for report this incident to the ACSC.  
 
To assist us to investigate this incident further, could you send us the email in 
question as an attachment please?  
 
I would also recommend not click on any links sent in the email. And if any of your 
passwords were mentioned in the email, change them immediately.  
 



To be better prepared against malicious actors in the future I would also 
recommend going onto https://www.staysmartonline.gov.au/ where they are 
guides and tips against cyber threats and attacks.έ 
 
If anyone would like to see the HackerΩs email see Bob Swift. 
 

*****************  
 

 

 

 

 

Photo Gallery 

 

Guest Speaker at the July 2018 General Meeting, Emma McBride MP, Federal Member for Dobell, 
Speaks to the Members 

https://www.staysmartonline.gov.au/


 
Christmas in July function on 22 July 2018 

 
Photos from Christmas in July 



 

 
 

Why Veterans Place Their Right Hand Over Their Heart  
at Ceremonies & Funerals 

 
It will be noticed at Anzac Day, Remembrance Day and Funerals, or when passing 
a cenotaph, Veterans will place theiǊ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƘŀƴŘ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ άƭŜŦǘ ǎƛŘŜέΦ  aŀƴȅ 
believing that they were placing their hand over their heart in respect of 
remembrance of their fallen comrades.  This is not so. 
 
The Veterans salute to their fallen comrades originated on Armistice Day in 1920, 
during the ceremony to unveil and dedicate the cenotaph in Whitehall.  At the 
ǎŀƳŜ ǘƛƳŜ ŀ ŦǳƴŜǊŀƭ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ŀŎŎƻƳǇŀƴȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƳŀƛƴǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ά¦ƴƪƴƻǿƴ 
{ƻƭŘƛŜǊέ ƘŀƭǘŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎŜƴƻǘŀǇƘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎŜǊŜƳƻƴȅ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǇǊƻŎŜŜŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ 
Westminster Abbey for interment.  The Regimental Sergeant Major of the Guard 
Regiment conducting the ceremony, faced with a gathering of highly decorated 
and high ranking military men (including many Victoria Cross recipients), all 
wearing rows of medals, decreed that all would salute the cenotaph as they 
marched past by placing their right ƘŀƴŘ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƳŜŘŀƭǎΣ ǎƛƎƴƛŦȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ άƴƻ 


